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Permits & Inspections: 

No major issues found in monthly inspections. However, The Compliance Engine has reported multiple businesses with 
deficiencies on the Fire Protection Systems (sprinkler, alarm, hood, etc) – these are “deficiencies” NOT “impairments.” I’ve 
been working with property owners to resolve the issues, half of the issues reported have already been resolved. 

We implemented The Compliance Engine in our district a couple years ago – it is very helpful to know of these issues as the 
arise rather than annual fire safety inspections where several months can pass without any work being completed to 
resolve them.  

Permitting and plan review remains surprisingly consistent throughout the winter months, with multiple large commercial 
projects underway. 

LTCs continue to assist with commercial Fire Safety Inspections. 

Projects: 

First Due –  

Been working with First Due support and Captains and LTCs to resolve minor issues as they come up; also helping with 
NFIRS and NEMSIS for incident reporting. 

Working on more in-depth pre-plans. Developing for hazmat first. 

Self-Inspection Program – 

No major updates. 

Other Activities: 

Still working on taking the Fire Plans Examiner test by the end of this year. 

 


